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Madam/Mr. Chair,  

The Kingdom of the Netherlands appreciates the draft articles 
of which a great part reflects customary international law and 
existing international law, such as the 1997 Convention on the 
Law of Non-navigable Uses of International Watercourses. 

For the Kingdom of the Netherlands, the international 
regulation of the uses of and impacts of transboundary aquifers 
is of the highest significance. The Netherlands is a country 
where many natural resources can be found that it shares with 
other States or areas beyond the limits of national jurisdiction. 
These include mineral deposits, such as oil and gas, and 
migratory species on land, in the air, and in the sea, but also 
groundwater, such as transboundary aquifers. 

Sadly, transboundary aquifers around the world are becoming 
stressed as drought is increasing, as is the demand for water. 
Despite the continued emphasis on the necessity of properly 
managing aquifers, the unsustainable depletion of aquifers 
threatens groundwater reserves and puts ecosystems and life-
sustaining water supplies at risk




